
From: Laurie Lewis  
Sent: 26 June 2023 17:08 
To: Planning  
Subject: Application ref. 2023/2363/T Flat A, 178 Camden Road, London NW1 
9HG 
 
L.D.Lewis       176 Camden Road      London NW1 9HG         

 

 

Planning Trees, 

5 Pancras Square, 

London N1C 4AG 

 

18th June 2023 

 

Application ref. 2023/2363/T 

Flat A, 178 Camden Road, London NW1 9HG 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

Thank you for your letter re. felling trees. 

In a Conservation Area at 178 Camden Road, rear garden, a one hundred and 

fifty year old bay tree has already been felled to ground level without notice. 

The protected ailanthus  has been badly pruned with subsequent branches 

dropped 

into my garden destroying a camellia tree. A row of mature laurel bushes along 

the 

adjoining wall, lopped off, losing privacy and security. 

The magnificent Yew is tall and could be reduced, but felled to the ground ? 

I think that is both unnecessary and unwise. 

The Yew provides much needed shade (especially now) and privacy from 

overlooking neighbouring windows. 

We appreciate a balance must be found with the management of trees, but as 

tenants 

come and go it is unwise to allow indiscriminate felling of mature trees. 

 

Thank you for your kind attention. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Mr & Mrs L.Lewis 



Camden Square Neighbourhood Association members 

(CSNA) 

 

 

 


